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Work began this morning with the creation of a step on the side of the trench.  The step was created because of the danger presented climbing in and out of the trench as the trench is now deeper than the tallest ladders on the site.  It is scary to jump onto the ladder each morning.  Our step was dug from the north baulk in the far west corner.  From there we went out from the baulk one meter and out from the side one meter.  From this point we went down about 70 cm until we hit a cobble surface that we believed would be underneath where we were digging.  Some pottery was recovered, but nothing exciting.  

After this we removed the remainder of the oven wall that had still been there.  This ended locus 1059.  That locus is finished.  The reason we removed that areas is that we had noticed a significant color change from light brown to brown in the area nest to where the oven used to be.  We wanted to see if this area continued underneath the wall.  It appeared to continue underneath the wall, but the darker brown dirt did not continue where the oven used to be.  We probed and scraped and believe that this area to be a large pit (L1065).  As with everything in my trench this didn’t provide us with tons of artifacts, although we found a great carbon sample (KT3) and some nice pottery rim sherds in the pottery we collected.  And some obsidian flakes and a nice completed shell.  We pushed down on this large 1.35 x 1.37 m pit and it appears to continue some more also, so we will continue to dig down on this area until we see a color or hardness change.  The soil on the sides of the pit appears to be much harder, so the chances of it being a pit appear to be excellent.

In the far SW corner we also dug down in the area that we had stopped digging in the small sounding that we did because it appeared that we had found a surface.  We named this surface 1063.  It only lasted for about one cm.  Then the area below it was excavated.  We knew from the mini sounding next to it that this next locus appeared to go down about 15 cm until it changed again.  We went down the 15 cm or so and it appeared that indeed the area got a much darker soil from brown 7.5 yr 4/4 to a darker brown.  This area also appeared to perhaps have a very large brick in it.  We will need to clean the baulks back and trowel down some to figure out what we have found.  Should be nice.

And lastly I am here in the dig house on July 9, 2002 because I am ill.  My foot is swollen and I am taking strong antibiotics.  My foot appears to be getting better, but I should keep it elevated.
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